
Minutes of TRR LVG Committee Meeting – 5 November 2019 
ATTENDEES:  Brian Chidwick, Pierre Miles, Phil Sanford, Chris Glasbey, Mike Aldridge, David Dawson 

AGENDA  (Abbreviated listing)
Apologies for Absence

1 Minutes and actions of previous meeting

2 Review of Recent Events

3 Programme of Events for late-2019

4 Programme for 2020

5 LVG Calendar for 2020

6 TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, WhatsApp, Website

7 AOB

8 Date and venue of next meeting

MINUTES OF MEETING

Apologies for Absence

Jon Marshall

Paul Richardson

1. Minutes and actions of previous meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as correct.  

Review of Actions

All outstanding actions, including new actions from this meeting are shown in the table below.

All actions that were closed at previous meetings have been deleted from this table and reference should be made if necessary to previous minutes.

	#
	Description
	Actionee
	Due

	81
	1/5/18: Welcome Pack:  All committee members to update profiles and return them to Brian.  Pierre to draft a new introductory letter.

17/7/18: Several profiles have been produced, two of which have been published in TRunnion.  Remainder to follow.  Brian will produce ‘short form’ profiles that will accompany future letters of welcome sent to new members.  Introductory letter not yet written.  Actions continue.

2/10/18: Not all short and long profiles completed – standard introductory letter not yet completed.  Actions continue.

11/12/18: Not all profiles yet completed – Jon and David to complete asap.  Draft letter to be amended – see below.

12/2/19: Draft letter reviewed and accepted as a basis for generic use as a letter or email.  Short profiles all written and incorporated into a single document that will accompany the welcome letter.  ‘Long’ profiles still to come from Jon and Mike.
7/5/19: No change before meeting.  Post-meeting note: Mike’s long profile and photo received.  Action remains on Jon.

9/7/19: No change before meeting.   Action remains on Jon.

5/11/19: Jon is unlikely to have time to complete this before the AGM after which the welcome pack will be revised, so in his absence the action is closed.
	All

Pierre

Jon/David/

Pierre

Jon / Mike

Jon

Jon
	31/10/18

31/10/18
31/1/19

31/1/19

31/3/19

9/7/19

1/10/19

Closed

	95
	12/2/19: Pierre to prepare an article for TRunnion concerning member participation and future events.

7/5/19:  Article completed and published.  During subsequent discussion on the general subject of member communications, it was apparent that some established members were not receiving event notifications following entries onto the website event listing.  This may be a result of not ‘opting in’ to receive such messages (whereas new members are required to opt out if they do not wish to receive notifications.  Pierre took an action to ask the TRR for info on the opt in/out status of LVG members 

9/7/19: No formal response yet.  Action continues.

5/11/19:  Current understanding is that the new default for new members is 'opt-in'.  This does seem to be the case as we have received enquiries from new members after they have received automatic notifications of LVG events from the main TRR website Events page. 
	Pierre

Pierre

Pierre


	1/3/19

9/7/19

1/10/19

Closed

	106
	7/5/19:  Website Access:  Pierre took an action to contact Wayne Scott on the feasibility of having a second person being able to input information on the LVG website.

9/7/19:  Email sent – no response.  Follow-up request for info sent on 2 July – no response.  Action continues.

(Post meeting note:  during the meeting, it was said that Wayne had passed on technical management of the website to someone else.  This turned out to not be the case and the passing on of technical management being associated with the Forum alone.)

5/11/19: Recent events to both Brian and Pierre have shown how vulnerable continued operation of the group is without adequate cover for vital communications.  Since other local groups are likely to have the same risks, especially with an aging demographic, this is something which needs to be resolved urgently.  Brian took an action to raise this formally with the Management Team, perhaps to be discussed at the next Group Leaders Meeting.
	Pierre

Pierre

Brian
	14/5/19

1/10/19

1/1/20

	107
	9/7/19: Rolling Road Presentation: Phil and Mike took an action to discuss when they next go to Revivals at Thriplow, the possibility of a presentation being given on rolling roads, power measurements, etc.

5/11/19: Mike and Chris have had work done at Revivals since the group visit and are extremely pleased with the results and costs.  Mike took an action to write a TRunnion article about the work carried out on his car, the subsequent improve​ment and to publicise the facilities available at Revivals , including MOT testing.
	Phil/ Mike

Mike
	1/10/19

1/1/20

	108
	9/7/19:  Fawley Hill Trip:  Phil to prepare a flyer for the event and Brian to post it on the TRR Events page.

5/11/19: Action completed.
	Phil/Brian
	20/7/19

Closed

	109
	9/7/19: Cars on Ramps 2020:  Pierre took an action to discuss with Robsport their views on holding a ‘Cars on Ramps’ in March/April 2020.

5/11/19: Event booked for March 14th 2020, Brian took an action to update previous entry forms and promote in TRunnion ASAP.
	Pierre

Brian
	31/7/19

1/1/20

	110
	5/11/19: Shine and Show 2020: Brian took an action to complete the formal paperwork for booking TS2 and arranging subsequent Driver Declarations nearer the date from LVG members wishing to drive TS2.
	Brian
	17/11/19

	111
	5/11/19: Visit to LVG's original headquarters - The Station pub in Knebworth.  We have not been back since our 25th Anniversary Lunch in 1998.  It has been closed and almost lost to developers since 2017 but has been saved in a reduced form.  Brian took an action to check on progress regarding the re-opening
	Brian
	1/1/20

	112
	5/11/19: Visit to Studio 434 classic car collection.  Pierre took an action to forward information to Phil and Mike.
	Pierre
	1/1/20

	113
	5/11/19: Visit to Lotus factory with options to stay 2-3 nights in the area or make a one-day trip.  David took an action to check availability of tours with a Lotus contact and forward information to Phil and Mike.
	David
	1/1/20

	114
	5/11/19: LVG one-day tour.  It was suggested we rerun a successful previous tour such as Chris and Pat's 'TRot-2-TRees' tour.  Brian took an action to check whether he has the original road book for this or alternative tours.
	Brian
	1/1/20

	115
	5/11/19: Mike took an action to speak to Dave Solomon around any Eastern Region events he has planned for 2020 (DiD etc).
	Mike
	1/2/20

	116
	5/11/19: New Member's Welcome Pack.  Mike took an action to ask Christalle to complete the revised format for the Committee Profiles which we will adopt for the updated pack after the AGM.
	Mike
	1/2/20

	117
	5/11/19: Mike took an action to purchase the new, shorter flagpole.
	Mike
	1/2/20

	118
	5/11/19: Web/HTML editing software.  Brian took an action to investigate the use of Web/HTML editing software to make it easier for another LVG member to provide backup if required or eventually take over as Web Administrator.
	Brian
	1/2/20

	119
	5/11/19: December Sunday Lunchtime Meeting.  Members wishing to eat at the December meeting will be invited to join "Brian & Lynda's Bootleg Christmas Lunch".  Brian took an action to co-ordinate it again and will email all members after the November meeting to gauge interest so that we can give Nick an idea of likely numbers.
	Brian
	20/11/19


2. Review of Recent Events

Shine and Show

· Size of field is a limiting factor which can only be improved by tighter parking

· More help is required for meeting/greeting and parking.

· Brian suggested offering 1 hour timeslots to encourage more volunteers to help on the night.  This would allow people to do more than one job if they wish, rather than risk being stuck for several hours doing the same job.

· Selling raffle tickets is a big task which requires 2 teams.

· Greater clarification of the use of raffle proceeds to cover costs of event with a donation to a charity nominated by LVG.

· Consideration to be given to paying the band more as they are a valuable addition to the event. 

· Sponsorship (if any) needs to be agreed at an earlier stage of planning rather than risk last minute confusion or disappointment. 

· Phil had suggested via WhatsApp acquiring TS2 as an added attraction for the next S&S and Brian has already made a provisional booking and taken an action to complete the formal paperwork. 

Silverstone Classic

· Damp squib - literally!  Support provided by TRR was poor.

· Few LVG members attend this so not really a major promotion for the group.

Sezincote House
· Good type of event and well supported by members so worthy of a similar event in 2020.

East Area Mtg – Helmingham Hall

· Late promotion by East Area director so only 3 LVG members attended.

· Good location for a drive and interesting for a once-off visit but future area meetings may need different venues.

All Triumph Weekend – IWE

· Location was good, especially with close proximity to Stratford-upon-Avon centre.

· Poor access and traffic control to site.

· Possibly worth a future return.

· Good selection of non-TR Triumphs from TSSC.

· Some doubt as to the advisability of joint ventures with other clubs although with better inter-club management (particularly on the part of TRR) this could probably be resolved.

Fawley Hill Steam Railway Museum

· Excellent event which probably won't be repeated although much enjoyed by those that attended.

· Poorly supported by LVG members but saved by enthusiastic uptake by Chiltern Group.

Sywell Pistons and Props

· Only Pierre went but it was extremely wet and there was no flying except for an early appearance by a Lancaster (which he missed!).

The Italian Job

· Excellent low-cost venue for a cheap and cheerful, no-frills evening event.

· Catering done by LVG members and wives - could they be expected to do it again? 

· What films or themes would be suitable for similar events in future?

3. Programme of Events for late-2019

The committee discussed the various events taking place in the next 3 months, main points noted below:

NEC Classic Car Classic Car Show – 8/10 November

· Several members going and looking forward to the TRaditional hospitality on the TRR stand!

TRR AGM – Sunday 17 November, Aviator Hotel, Sywell

· Pierre, Chris and Brian have registered but may not all attend.

4. Programme for 2020

Phil and Mike presented a skeleton list of events dates and a draft list of events under consideration.  See scanned copies at the end of these minutes.  Additional events discussed were:

· Possible visit to LVG's original headquarters - The Station pub in Knebworth.  We have not been back since our 25th Anniversary Lunch in 1998.  It has been closed and almost lost to developers since 2017 but has been saved in a reduced form.  As a founder member of LVG in January 1973, Brian took an action to check on progress regarding the re-opening.

· Studio 434 - Pierre has information about this classic car collection which he will forward to Phil and Mike.  See http://www.studio434.co.uk/.

· Lotus factory visit, with options to stay 2-3 nights in the area or make a one-day trip.  David to check availability of tours with a Lotus contact.

· LVG one day tour.  It was suggested we rerun a successful previous tour such as Chris and Pat's 'TRot-2-TRees' tour.  Brian will check whether he has the original road book for this or other tours.  Chris has said they would be willing to organise a new tour.

· Mike agreed to speak to Dave Solomon around any Eastern Region events he has planned for 2020 (DiD etc).

· We also discussed including a group visit to the recently opened Silverstone Experience.

5. LVG Calendar for 2020

Mike, Phil and Pierre have finalised the calendar which is now at the printers and should be available for sale at the group meeting on 17th November.  Copies will be donated to TRGB, RobSport, Revivals, The Cock and the French Connection (Julian and Magda Hensman). 

6. TRunnion, TR Action, Facebook, WhatsApp, Website

Recent events to both Brian and Pierre have shown how vulnerable continued operation of the group is without adequate cover for vital communications.  Since other local groups are likely to have the same risks, especially with an aging demographic, this is something which needs to be resolved urgently.  Brian took an action to raise this formally with the Management Team, perhaps to be discussed at the next Group Leaders Meeting.

TRunnion

Chris continues to be concerned that he receives very little feedback in response to TRunnion.  However, this has always been the case and there is evidence from comments at meetings and in emails from members that many do read it and it is a major factor in encouraging new members and members of other groups to join the mailing list and subsequently attend meetings and events.

TR Action

Publication of every issue of the magazine continues to be very late which makes it frustrating for anyone advertising events, including those in Social Scene.   However, it is the main advertising media for local groups to reach new members.  With Pierre indisposed, Brian negotiated an extended deadline for issue #318 so that LVG didn't drop off the radar.  Phil and Mike provided most of the input and Brian edited and added a little to what they provided and hopefully got it in at the Eleventh Hour.

Facebook

There continues to be very little interest or trust of Facebook amongst members, including many of the committee.  However, as it takes little effort to post content and is public (i.e. can be seen without opening or logging into a Facebook account) it is another way of maintaining LVG's profile.  Suitable material has been in short supply since the move to WhatsApp which often has photos and reports of progress on rebuilds and events which would be suitable for Facebook or TRunnion although there is no simple way to transfer them.  There is also an issue of security as once something is posted on Facebook it is public, whereas WhatsApp is completely secure so it remains the responsibility of those posting on WhatsApp to choose whether or not to forward anything to Chris or Brian.

WhatsApp

Whilst the uptake of WhatsApp by LVG members continues to grow steadily, the majority of members are still currently missing out and may come to feel that the group is no longer as inclusive as it has been in recent years.  Although this is a technology based division, we have been in a similar situation before!

Website

We still have only one 'Web Administrator' within the group which means that currently the only alternative way to get content posted is via a request to the TRR office or Wayne.  This will be escalated via ongoing action 106.

A secondary problem is that the existing basic web editing tools provided do not allow for use of colour and text formatting as we are currently using.  Whilst Brian is happy to continue this format by editing HTML code using a text editor, it is unlikely that anyone else taking over would wish to do so.  Mike showed an example of another local group using a similar colour style so Brian will investigate whether the administrator is using HTML or web editing software to make the job easier.

7. AOB

New Member's Welcome Pack

Mike suggested that we follow up the usual welcome emails to new members with hard-copy by post including a copy of the calendar.  He also showed an example of a revised format for the Committee Profiles, designed by Christalle which we will adopt for the revised pack.  

There was also discussion around new members and Mike asked if the committee could be advised as new members join and are assigned to LVG. Although there is GDPR to consider, but it was agreed that operationally needed for the committee to know details as new members join and Mike would be happy to offer to meet any that are near to him.  Seems reminiscent of David Randall's 'Buddy System' which has unfortunately lapsed - perhaps we can all follow Mike's lead and rejuvenate it.

Brian reported that since Pierre's last update of the LVG members database, there have been 9 new, rejoined or reallocated members and 7 leavers in the updates received from the office via QNAP.  With the exception of one member with no declared email address, all 'new' members have been sent the GDPR email and all have selected option A.  We now have a total of 130 on the A-list and 6 on the B-list, including a few 'other halves', members of adjacent local groups and ex-LVG members living in exile!

LVG Bank Account

The decision was taken to move our Nationwide bank account to a Lloyds Business Account and take the opportunity to add additional signatories.  New account will be set up for Phil, Pierre and David.

Flagpole

Pierre has found a source of flagpole which will fit into a TR better as it has 5 shorter sections than the current 4-section pole.  The decision was taken to buy one (expected cost ~£50) and sell the original on eBay or for scrap!  Mike volunteered to get the new pole.

Committee Expenses

There was some discussion about claiming expenses for personal expenditure associated with running the group or organising events.  Committee members generally absorb small expenses and also contribute raffle prizes, etc.  However, it was decided that it is up to individuals to decide when it is justifiable to claim for purchase of significant items which are purely for LVG rather than personal benefit.  Examples would be the flagpole, upgraded software for website administration and TRunnion production, professional printing of LVG calendar, consumables associated with printing and posting Welcome Packs.

December Sunday Lunchtime Meeting

We have already had enquiries as to whether LVG will be having a Christmas Lunch this year (and in fact already have provisional bookings).  Brian and Lynda have spoken to Nick Smith at The Cock and we can either do it as an official "LVG Christmas Lunch" or as "Brian & Lynda's Bootleg Christmas Lunch" as we did last year, depending on Committee preference.  The concensus is for the latter and Brian volunteered to co-ordinate it again and will email all members after the November meeting to gauge interest so that we can give Nick an idea of likely numbers.

8. Date for Next Committee Meeting

The next committee meeting will be on Tuesday 10 December (at Flitwick -TBC).

With all the agenda items concluded, Brian closed the meeting at 3:30pm with thanks from all to Pierre and Pat for hosting the meeting and especially to Pat for providing an excellent lunch as usual.

MEETING CLOSED

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

See following page for the skeleton list of events dates and draft
list of events under consideration as referenced in Section 4.

[image: image1.jpg]TRR - LVG Events 2020

January

0-2.00pm - co,
Wed 1. Cassics on the Green - Barrington from 12 noon
Sun 5t co.uk/e

Sum 199, LVG AGM & Kickoff Lunch - Mount pleasant Golf Cia, e Road, Henlow, G16 61L.

February
sun 9% Triumph Spares day - Stoneleigh
Sun 16%. Sunday Lunch Meet - Cock at Broom

March

Sat 14%. Cars on Ramps at Robsport - https:/robspor
Sun 15%. Sunday Lunch Meet - Cock at Broom

Fri 27-Sun 20%. Classic Car & Restoration Show - NEC

April

Wed 1. Evening Meetin

Sun 19 Sunday Lunch e oo
Sun26%. Drive it Day

May
Wed 6" Evening Meeting -tba
Sun 17%. Sunday Lunch Meet ~ Cock at Broom

June
Wed 3. Evening Meeting -tba
Sun21*. Sunday Lunch Meet — Cock at Broom

July

Wed 14, Evening Meeting -tba

Fri3¢-Sun 5% Classic Le Man, France

Mon 6% — Mon 13 Dutch Tour

Wed 15%. Shine & Show — Cock at Broom

Sun 19" Sunday Lunch Meet ~ Cock at Broom

August
Wed5". ~Evening Meeting -tba
Sun 16%. Sunday Lunch Meet - Cock at 8room

September

Wed 2. Evening Meeting -tba

Sat 19— Sun 20 Kop Hill Climb 110 anniversary
5un 207, Sunday Lunch Meet - Cock at Broom

October
Sun 18", Sunday Lunch Meet — Cock at Broom



[image: image2.jpg]November
Sun15%.  Sunday Lunch Meet — Cock at Broom

mber
Sun 20, Sunday Lunch Meet - Cock at Broom

LVG - TRR 2020 Draft Events list (as at 24/9)

Tours

Tour of Holland and attend the Dutch National Triumph Day on 12th July, back on the 13th to get
ready for Shine and Show.

Promote Classic Le Mans through Travel Destinations.

Tour of Norfolk and Suffolk in early September and hopefully do a tour of the Lotus factory.
Probably a long weekend tour to enable those who can only come at the weekend to attend.

Winter Events
o CurryNight
o Film night and talk, possibly The Bentley Boys
« RAF Museum Hendon including Lancaster Experience, weekend in day car.
« The Adult Panto at the Market Theatre Hitchin

Spring and Summer Events
« Cars on Ramps, Robsport Saturday 14th March
« Drive It Day. Sunday 26th April. Tour of RAF base memorials/museums o see what Eastern
Area has to offer.
« Air Day at Shuttleworth
« Shine and Show 15th July. The date has been booked with the pub.
« Visit Kelmarsh Hall country house, near Market Harborough
« Wymondham Windmills near Melton Mowbray.
«  Brooklands Museum.
«  DeHavilland Museum

« Fish & Trip Train run on Epping & Ongar railway
« Whitewebbs Museum of Transport Enfield

Usual offerings
«  Bicester Scramble 5th January with stop off at Super Sausage
e Classic Restoration Show at the NEC
« Silverstone Classic
* Pirton Show
« TRR International or whatever it will be called
' Classic Car Show at the NEC
«  Sywell Pistons and Props
*  Kimbolton Show
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